
Deborah’s Success Story 

 It was Deborah Gaither-Phillip’s grandmother who insisted that she learn how to navigate 

the city and live on her own.  Deborah resided at Forest Haven, the District’s former institution for 

people with intellectual and developmental disabilities until she was 17 years old.  But after just 

one year of living with her grandmother, she emerged as a strong advocate for herself and an 

expert at maneuvering the streets of D.C. with relative ease.  

 The native Washingtonian has held a variety of jobs, from cook to housekeeper, to 

construction demolition assistant. At the urging of her daughter, Deborah came to DDS in 2014 for 

support and a fresh start in pursuing a self-directed life.  Her two primary wishes at that time were 

to get a new place to live and a new job. Within the year, she began an internship with the 

Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA), working with the operations unit. Her duties included 

filing and assisting with preparations for the agency to relocate to the southwest area of the District. Based on her performance as 

an intern and the Agency’s commitment to model the employment practices it works to cultivate with local business, in March 2016, 

Deborah became a full-time employee with DDS/RSA. 

 As a clerical assistant, Deborah answers the phone, gathers and distributes mail throughout her unit, assists with meeting 

room setup, processes orders for office supplies, and handles other duties as assigned.  “I have come a long way,” she acknowledges 

with a humble smile. “I have my own money and I am learning a lot of stuff.”  That “stuff” includes improving her computer 

skills.  Supported by RCM of Washington, she has a job coach who works with her two days a week to make sure she understands 

the basics of email usage, Microsoft Office products, and internet usage and file navigation.  Job Coach Danielle Deshields 

commented that Deborah is “very determined to learn and to do a good job.”  Because of her perceptive reasoning and observation 

skills, Deborah was recommended and accepted the role of trainer assistant with People Planning Together, a person-centered 

training module that teaches people with disabilities how to effectively advocate for the supports they need to lead self-directed 

lives. Eventually, Deborah hopes to join the ranks of trainer to ensure that people with disabilities are confident and effective in 

communicating about things that matter most to them. 

 Excited about her first government job, Deborah has one message for people with disabilities:  “You have to want to do 

better for yourself.  Be willing to do what is asked of you.  Work with your counselors and supervisors so you can get a better life.” 



 



 


